

Bulletin Number: MSA 20-05

Distribution: Hospitals

Issued: February 28, 2020

Subject: Government Provider Disproportionate Share Hospital (DSH) Pool

Increase

Effective: As Indicated

Programs Affected: Medicaid, Healthy Michigan Plan

The Government Provider DSH Pool is a pool for non-state government-owned or -operated hospitals. The purpose of the pool is to ensure funding for costs incurred by public facilities providing inpatient hospital services which serve a disproportionate number of low-income patients with special needs. Effective for the Fiscal Year (FY) 2019 payment calculation, the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) will increase the Government Provider DSH Pool from \$82,086,703 to \$94,649,000. The pool will remain at this amount for subsequent fiscal years. Distributions to hospitals from the pool will be consistent with current distribution methodology.

Manual Maintenance

Retain this bulletin until the information is incorporated into the Michigan Medicaid Provider Manual.

Questions

Any questions regarding this bulletin should be directed to Provider Inquiry, Department of Health and Human Services, P.O. Box 30731, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8231, or e-mailed to ProviderSupport@michigan.gov. When you submit an e-mail, be sure to include your name, affiliation, NPI number, and phone number so you may be contacted if necessary. Providers may phone toll-free 1-800-292-2550.

Approved

Kate Massey, Director

Medical Services Administration